
NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT 
A NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

For the 
TRUCKEE DONNER PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT ELECTRIC SYSTEM MASTER PLAN – 2019 

Truckee, Nevada and Placer Counties, California 
 

This is to advise that the Truckee Donner Public Utility District (District) has prepared an Initial Study (IS) 

to evaluate the environmental impacts of the proposed identified below, as required by the California 

Environmental Quality Act (CEQA).  Based upon the conclusions set forth in the IS, the Truckee Donner 

Public Utility District proposes to adopt a Negative Declaration.  As mandated by State Law, the review 

period for this document is 30 (thirty) days. 

Project: The Truckee Donner Public Utility District has performed an update to the Electric System 

Master Plan in 2019.  This is a planning level document and specifies projects for planning and budgeting 

purposes.  The projects specified in the Plan will go through the formal CEQA review and approval 

process during the design stages of the projects.  The District is not requesting review or approval of any 

projects listed in the Plan. 

Location: The Plan covers the District’s service territory within the Town of Truckee in Nevada and 

Placer Counties.  The projects specified in the Plan are typically along residential thoroughfares along 

existing utility corridors. 

The District has reviewed the Plan and determined that it creates no effects on the environment.  The 

proposed Negative Declaration has been prepared pursuant to Title 14, Chapter 3, Section 15070 of the 

California Code of Regulations. 

Review: The proposed Negative Declaration and related documents will be available for review at the 

following location: 

Truckee Donner Public Utility District, 11570 Donner Pass Road, Truckee, CA 96161 

The comment period opens on January 23, 2020, and closes on February 22, 2020.  All comments must 

be received by 5:00 PM on February 22, 2020.  

A public hearing to receive comments will be held at the Truckee Donner Public Utility District.  This 

meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, February 5, 2020 at 6:00 PM at 11570 Donner Pass Road, 

Truckee, California. 

Please send comments to the following: 

 Sanna Schlosser 
 Electric Engineering Manager, TDPUD 
 11570 Donner Pass Road 
 Truckee, CA 96161 
 
Comments may be submitted by the same deadline via email to: sannaschlosser@tdpud.org.  Please 
provide your name, address, and telephone number. 

mailto:sannaschlosser@tdpud.org

